St. Gregory’s Newsletter           5th Sunday of Lent (pg.176)          13th March  2016
This Sunday was known as “Passion Sunday” – the beginning of the Easter celebration. The statues and cross in church are covered in purple to remind us that we have begun the countdown to “Holy Week”. Next Sunday is Palm Sunday.

This afternoon the children in Y4 will celebrate the Sacrament of Reconciliation and their first “confession”. We pray that they will discover the merciful, all forgiving, God that Pope Francis presents to the world. Today is the third anniversary of his election as Pope... do pray for this remarkable man and for his leadership of our Church.
Next Sunday we begin Holy Week by celebrating the Sacrament of Confession here at 3.00pm... firstly, we celebrate that we aren’t perfect, and secondly we celebrate that God forgives us. Do come – and if any of your family haven’t “been to confession” for some time, why not try to persuade them to come with you... Lent is about repentance – about turning back to God... and we will be given a very warm reception!
Sunday 13th March


 



Weekday Masses
9.30am    David Bury (LD)






Mon. 8.30am  Sheila Chitnis (LD)
11.00am  Ronnie Higham (A)





Tues.8.30am  Elma Davies (LD)    
6.30pm    In Thanksgiving (Our Lady of Lourdes)



Wed. 8.30am  Matty Heyes (A)  









   
Thur. 8.30am  Frank Smith (A)  

Fri.    8.30am  In Thanksgiving    
Sat.   8.30am  Harry & Doreen Ainscough 
Sunday 20th March 
9.30am   Derek Parker (A)   




Sunday  3.30pm  First Confession Celebration                   

11.00am Marie Rose (LD)
                          





(no holy hour/benediction)

 
6.30pm   Anne, Elizabeth & Marian Hughes  



Friday    7.00pm  Stations of the Cross



 
          
              
Please pray for our sick brothers and sisters  
Jayne Hodge ( Kathleen Reynolds ( Bridget Cain ( Hazel Lee ( Mary Patten ( Agnes  Martindale ( Robert  Stretton ( Hilda Haworth  (  Mildred Bridge (  Margaret   and   Fred  Wood  (  Harold Sutton  ( Josie Down  (  Mary Campbell  (  Margaret Bower ( Thomas Moss  (  Winifred Marshall  ( Gerard Baker  (  Hugh O’Daly  (  Margaret Dearden  (  Maureen Jackson  (  David  Woods   (   Frank Morris  (  David Lynch  (  Dorothy McDonald (Howarth)  (  John Lilley (  Howard Line   (   Maureen McIver 
Please remember Peter Ellison (52) who died last week, and John Devine (88) who died this week. There will be a Service on Friday at 10.00 for John who will be buried at Chorley cemetery.

Peter’s funeral will be on Monday 21st March, at 11.00am. 
Baptism

We welcome today in Baptism Riley Michael and Bradley James Higham. Please remember them both and their family in your prayers.
Collection
Thank you for last week’s collection of £984, and thank you for the return of Lenten Fast Day envelopes which will help to turn the tap on (“Water Aid”) somewhere in the world. The bucket will remain open until the end of Lent – as will the Lenten Alms collection and the Good Shepherd fund in School.
Chrism Mass

I have booked seats on the Deanery Coach for the nine parishioners who signed up last Sunday. Please note that I have paid for your tickets and don’t let anyone from St. Mary’s on the bus try to charge you...! But you do own me £4 (for the return ticket).

St. Patrick

Thursday is the feast of St. Patrick. A happy feast day to all of us with ties to Ireland, I think of all the Irish priests who have served in the diocese over the last sixty years....

St. Joseph

Saturday is the feast day of Joseph, the spouse of Mary and the foster father of Jesus. There are four parishes in the deanery dedicated to St. Joseph (which considering the number of saints puzzles me!). Anderton, Brindle, Harper’s Lane, Withnell... so there are plenty of priests and parishioners to pray for on Saturday. 

Walsingham

The annual pilgrimage to Walsingham (one of the oldest shrines to Mary) will take place from 20th to 24th June. If you haven’t been before, now is the chance to join the Chorley group in this Jubilee Year celebrating God’s mercy. Contact J. Noblett (01257 265498).
Youth

The next “social” will be held here on 18th instead of the last Friday of the month... (which is Good Friday). All welcome.

Ministering to the Assembly
Counters  (14th March) 
Eileen Snape and Rita McIntyre
Rotas (20th  March, Palm Sunday)
S.A.S.


Margaret Scard
Dial a Ride

Taxi and Kevin Masterton
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